From the Pen of the Editor

Ralph Lee Scott

Room on November 11-12, 1904. The meetings were annual until 1925 when the association shifted to

a “Conference” every two years. Papers presented at the first meeting included: “The Necessity for Co-
operation Among the Libraries of the South,” “The Library as an Educational Factor,” “The Public Library and
the Public School,” “The College Library,” and “The Library and the Women’s Club.” Some 67 people attended
this first meeting of the new state association. A Treasurer’s report was given by Louis Round Wilson.

The first annual meeting of the North Carolina Library Association was held in Charlotte at the Colonial

We will again meet for our 57th “Biennial” Conference on October 16-19, 2007 in a new conference venue in
Hickory. Featured speakers include: television host David Holt, the North Carolina Poet Laureate Katherine
Stripling Byer, the State Librarian of Arizona Gladys Ann Wells, Red Clay Rambler Bland Simpson, along with
authors Sharyn McCrumb, George Guidall, Glenis Redmond. The conference promises to be an exciting one and
librarians throughout North Carolina should make plans to attend. More conference information can be found on
links on the association webpage at: http://www.nclaonline.org

Submission requirements for North Carolina Libraries

Electronic file of article.
- Word orWordPerfect
- Windows/Mac format acceptable (No UNIX or CP/M please)
- Delivered via email

We use the Chicago manual of style (15th edition, 2003).

We have a rolling deadline, articles are juried when received.

Publication of approved articles is in about 3-9 months depending on space available.

Please contact Ralph Scott scottr@ecu.edu for information.

North Carolina Libraries 1


http://www.nclaonline.org
mailto:scottr@ecu.edu

